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Red is the Color of the Blood that Flowed 
“The Coloring Song” was released in 1981, written by David Eden, and performed by the Christian rock group Petra. This 

song explores the colors of our condition, and the color of that which gives us life- the red blood that flowed from the 

veins of Jesus to save us from our sins.  On our journey through Lent let us take time to consider these colors and rejoice 

in the Truth that because of Jesus  “though your sins are like scarlet, they shall be as white as snow; though they are red 

like crimson, they shall become like wool, Isaiah 1:18.”   

Opening Hymn                               “Christ, the Life of All the Living”            #420 
 

Invocation 
 

Confession -Psalm 51:1-12 

C Have mercy on me, O God, according to your steadfast love; according to your abundant mercy blot out my 

transgressions. 
 

P Wash me thoroughly from my iniquity and cleanse me from my sin! 
 

C For I know my transgressions, and my sin is ever before me. 
 

P Against you, you only, have I sinned and done what is evil in your sight,  

so that you may be justified in your words and blameless in your judgement. 
 

C Behold, I was brought forth in iniquity, and in sin did my mother conceive me. 
 

P Behold, you delight in truth in the inward being, and you teach me wisdom in the secret heart. 
 

C Purge me with hyssop, and I shall be clean; wash me, and I shall be whiter than snow. 
 

P Let me hear joy and gladness; let the bones that you have broken rejoice. 
 

C Hide your face from my sins and blot out all my iniquities. 
 

P Create in me a clean heart, O God, and renew a right spirit within me. 
 

C Cast me not away from your presence and take not your Holy Spirit from me. 
 

P Restore to me the joy of your salvation and uphold me with a willing spirit. 
 

Absolution- Isaiah 1:18 
 

P “Come now, let us reason together, says the LORD:  though your sins are like scarlet, they shall be as white as 

snow; though they are red like crimson, they shall become like wool.”  Almighty God in His mercy has given His 

Son to die for you and for His sake forgives you all of your sins.  As a called and ordained servant of Christ, and by 

His authority, I therefore forgive you all your sins in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit. 
 

C Amen.  

 

Collect of the Day 
 

Reading of the Word          Ephesians 2:1-10 

Luke 22:39-53 
 

Apostles’ Creed 

C I believe in God, the Father Almighty, 
     maker of heaven and earth. 
  

And in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord, 
     who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 
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     born of the virgin Mary, 
     suffered under Pontius Pilate, 
     was crucified, died and was buried. 
     He descended into hell. 
     The third day He rose again from the dead. 
     He ascended into heaven 
     and sits at the right hand of God the Father Almighty. 
     From thence He will come to judge the living and the dead. 
 

I believe in the Holy Spirit, 
     the holy Christian Church, 
          the communion of saints, 
     the forgiveness of sins, 
     the resurrection of the body, 
     and the life everlasting. Amen. 
 

 

Hymn of the Day                   “The Coloring Song” 

Song Leaders: Ibaviosa Family 

 

 

Sermon        “Blue”              Ephesians 2:1-10 
 

Offering 
 

Prayers of the Church 
 

Benediction 
 

Final Hymn              “Chief of Sinners Though I Be”       #611 
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Ephesians 2:1–10 
 
 And you were dead in the trespasses and sins in which you once walked, following the course of this world, 
following the prince of the power of the air, the spirit that is now at work in the sons of disobedience— among 
whom we all once lived in the passions of our flesh, carrying out the desires of the body and the mind, and 
were by nature children of wrath, like the rest of mankind. But God, being rich in mercy, because of the great 
love with which he loved us, even when we were dead in our trespasses, made us alive together with Christ—
by grace you have been saved— and raised us up with him and seated us with him in the heavenly places in 
Christ Jesus, so that in the coming ages he might show the immeasurable riches of his grace in kindness 
toward us in Christ Jesus. For by grace you have been saved through faith. And this is not your own doing; it is 
the gift of God, not a result of works, so that no one may boast. For we are his workmanship, created in Christ 
Jesus for good works, which God prepared beforehand, that we should walk in them. 

 

Luke 22:39–53 

 And he came out and went, as was his custom, to the Mount of Olives, and the disciples followed him. And 
when he came to the place, he said to them, “Pray that you may not enter into temptation.” And he withdrew 
from them about a stone’s throw, and knelt down and prayed, saying, “Father, if you are willing, remove this 
cup from me. Nevertheless, not my will, but yours, be done.” And there appeared to him an angel from 
heaven, strengthening him. And being in an agony he prayed more earnestly; and his sweat became like great 
drops of blood falling down to the ground. And when he rose from prayer, he came to the disciples and found 
them sleeping for sorrow, and he said to them, “Why are you sleeping? Rise and pray that you may not enter 
into temptation.” 
 While he was still speaking, there came a crowd, and the man called Judas, one of the twelve, was leading 
them. He drew near to Jesus to kiss him, but Jesus said to him, “Judas, would you betray the Son of Man with 
a kiss?” And when those who were around him saw what would follow, they said, “Lord, shall we strike with 
the sword?” And one of them struck the servant of the high priest and cut off his right ear. But Jesus said, “No 
more of this!” And he touched his ear and healed him. Then Jesus said to the chief priests and officers of the 
temple and elders, who had come out against him, “Have you come out as against a robber, with swords and 
clubs? When I was with you day after day in the temple, you did not lay hands on me. But this is your hour, 
and the power of darkness.” 
 


